## Hammersmith and Fulham

Customer Care and Complaints Team Kensington Town Hall Hornton Street London W8 7NX



Web: www.lbhf.gov.uk

27 April 2016

Mr. Mike Griffin

Our reference: 903529

Dear Mr. Griffin

Thank you for your request for information which was received on 30 March 2016.

## Your request

- 1. Please can you give me your last 3 years spend on Agency/supply teachers across your LA.
- 2. Can you let me know in the last 3 years how much in total has been spent on Recruitment of Teachers in your LA.
- 3. Could you let me know who is the Director of Schools/Education in your LA.
- 4. Are you a traded service? if so who is the manager of this?

## Our response

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

- 1. Please can you give me your last 3 years spend on Agency/supply teachers across your LA.
- 2. Can you let me know in the last 3 years how much in total has been spent on Recruitment of Teachers in your LA.

This is not held by the local authority. Individual schools are responsible for recruitment of agency / supply teachers and any associated costs such as spend would not be hold by the council.

3. Could you let me know who is the Director of Schools/Education in your LA.

Mr Ian Heggs

4. Are you a traded service? if so who is the manager of this?

Yes. Richard Stanley and Alison Farmer.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request for information, please contact the h&f InTouch team within 40 working days of receiving this response. They will consider the matters raised and decide whether they are referred to the Council's Information Manager for an internal review.

You can write to the h&f InTouch team at Room 229, Hammersmith Town Hall, King Street, London W6 9JU, or email: <a href="mailto:handfintouch@lbhf.gov.uk">handfintouch@lbhf.gov.uk</a>. If you are registered for self-service, via the Council's My Account portal, you can also do this online: <a href="mailto:Click here to complete the form">Click here to complete the form</a>

You also have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at: The Information Commissioner's Office (ICO), Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Tel: 0303 123 1113. Website: <a href="www.ico.org.uk/concerns/">www.ico.org.uk/concerns/</a>. There is no charge for making an appeal. The ICO may ask you to contact Hammersmith and Fulham, so we can complete an internal review, before the ICO investigates the matter.

Yours sincerely

**Customer Care and Complaints Team**